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Why don’t they work with us,  
instead of doing things to us?? 

 
The Administration announced at the beginning of April a plan for two mandatory training 
days, apparently for all employees, to take place on the Thursday and Friday before the start 
of the Spring 2020 semester. We were advised to set these days aside for content that was yet 
to be determined. 
 
At the Faculty Senate meetings in April and May, there were a number of Senators and com-
munity members who spoke up with concerns about the impact of imposing these new days 
for mandatory campus presence – for some, the significant cost of child care (at a time when 
the Children’s Center is yet to open); for others, a reduction of rare ‘open’ time for travel, re-
search, and writing; and for yet others who are teaching over the intersession, a sheer lack of 
time to read papers and submit grades for those courses, while simultaneously completing 
preparation for the Spring courses that start on the following Tuesday. 

Illustration by Yang Kugua, who modified the cartoon from the original (https://www.zanews.co.za/wp-content/

uploads/2014/06/jerm-camel-strikes.jpg) drawn by South African artist, Jerm (http://jerm.co.za/). 

UUP-New Paltz Chapter 
Lecture Center 6D (basement) 
 
Office hours: 

Mon-Wed: 10 am - 4 pm 
Thurs: 10 am - 2 pm 

Other times by appt or chance 
 

845-257-2770 
Fax: 845-257-2741 

https://www.zanews.co.za/wp-content/uploads/2014/06/jerm-camel-strikes.jpg
https://www.zanews.co.za/wp-content/uploads/2014/06/jerm-camel-strikes.jpg
http://jerm.co.za/


 

 

It seems clear that the Administration decided to demand 
these two mandatory training days without any significant 
consultation with the Faculty. UUP raised the issue at our 
monthly Labor-Management meeting in April, trying to learn 
more about the intended purpose of the training, and wheth-
er there might be other options besides carving out these two 
days at what many perceive to be a very difficult time of the 
year. [Please see our notes from that meeting on page 4.] FYI, 
since most of our employees, including the 10-month academ-
ics, are under contract through the intersession, we don’t 
have technical grounds to grieve this under the statewide 
Agreement, but we are committed to communicating our 
members’ concerns with management, to the best of  
our ability. 
 
We do our best to represent the interests and concerns of our 
UUP membership, and when we can, we work cooperatively 
with the Administration to address common interests. In fact, 
we signaled at Labor-Management that we are fundamentally 
supportive of the larger goals of this initiative, to address im-
portant issues of diversity and inclusion in our courses and on 
our campus. Despite our entreaties to conduct this important 
training on a basis that would be less onerous and more peda-
gogically sound (smaller groups in more/varied timeslots), it 
appears they are intent not on working with the faculty, but in 
dictating to us. 
 
Not to wax too nostalgically for the past, but once upon a 
time, College administrators were faculty members who rose 
from the ranks, so to speak, to take the helm in positions like 
President or Provost. As individuals familiar with the campus 
community—having been members of it first—there was a 
more open possibility of dialogue. As the university has be-
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With us, not to us!! cont’d 
come more and more corporatized everywhere, this sort of 
organic leadership has waned, and we are facing adminis-
trative mandates that are increasingly top-down and less 
and less consultative.  
 
We recognize that President Christian is faced with the 
daunting task of making this place work with fewer and 
fewer resources, as  State funding has remained flat for 
SUNY over the past decade. At this point, he has little 
choice but to admit more and more students, to try to close 
the budget gap with tuition dollars—but this means more 
and more work for those of us with increased class sizes, 
heavier advising loads, an ever-growing number of students 
to process for financial aid, inter-library loans,  parking pass-
es, technology support, accessibility needs—you name it. 
The imposition of these two additional mandatory training 
days (on top of an ever-increasing list of other administra-
tive mandates) truly is the straw that’s about to break the 
camel’s back.  
 
In light of this power dynamic, it becomes even more im-
portant than ever to support and engage in the work of the 
union—the one organization that you can count on to have 
your back, as we stand collectively, putting  our members’ 
interests first. I invite you to engage with us, to plug in, par-
ticipate—attend Chapter events, sign a Re-UUP member-
ship card, join a committee, volunteer to be a department 
rep!! It doesn’t necessarily require a huge investment of 
your time, but your ideas and your input will help to ensure 
that we build the collective strength of our union voice. 
When we work together, we can accomplish a great deal to 
help level the playing field. 
 

In union, 
 

Beth 

Beth E. Wilson 
President 

UUP-New Paltz Chapter 
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UUP Labor-Management Notes 

Friday April 29, 2019 

3:00 pm 

For UUP: 

Beth E. Wilson, Gowri Parameswaran, Kevin Saunders, 
Brian Obach, and Spencer Salend  

 

For the Administration: 

President Donald Christian, Lorin Basden Arnold, Michele 
Halstead, and Shelly Wright 

  
1. Support/encouragement for accommodations at 
events on campus. Following up on our discussion last 
month, regarding encouraging those who are organizing 
campus events to include some statement regarding rea-
sonable accommodation on the publicity, etc, we were 
wondering whether there might be centralized support 
from the College to help enable such accommodations. 
Could there be some sort of centralized resource or at least 
basic information provided, so that department secretaries 
and others who may need to respond to such requests will 
not have to figure out how to do it on their own? 
 
 Shelly Wright said that they were working on an FAQ, in 
coordination with Jean Vizvary of the DRC, to cover basic 
information about things that should be considered when 
organizing events on campus. 
 Spencer Salend asked if our Disability Rights and Concerns 
Committee could have a look at a draft of that document 
to give feedback before it is posted, and Wright said she 
would try to make sure that happened. Salend pointed out 
the value of having notices regarding ‘reasonable accom-
modations’ posted on all event flyers on campus—it repre-
sents a cultural shift, and it helps if people see the lan-
guage on a regular basis moving forward. We would like to 
see offering accommodations as simply part of all offerings 
on campus, to make New Paltz genuinely inclusive. 
 
2. Statistics regarding employees with disabilities. Our 
Disability Rights and Concerns Committee would like to 
know if HR can provide a statistical breakdown of the per-
centage and number of employees with disabilities at 
SUNY and SUNY-New Paltz as well as the percentage and 
number by disability category (e.g., physical, sensory, men-
tal health, learning disabilities, Attention, Au-
tism Spectrum, etc).  
 
Wright said that the administration doesn’t regularly main-
tain those numbers, which in any event fluctuate constant-
ly, when people are hired and others leave the college, 
and there are a number of individuals who have temporary 

disabilities as well. To her knowledge, there are no such statis-
tics kept by SUNY Central for the system, either. She suggested 
that UUP could make a formal information request to RDI, and 
they would see what numbers they have as a snapshot, at least. 
 
3. Mandatory service days in January. In President Christian’s 
report to the Senate for April, he mentioned that there would be 
two mandatory service days scheduled in January 2020, prior to 
the start of the Spring semester. We would like to know what 
will be included in these trainings—are these topics that have 
been mandated by the State, or are they subjects of special con-
cern to our local Administration? What will happen if someone 
is unable to attend these sessions? We would like to present the 
concerns of a number of our academic members regarding this 
topic for discussion as well.  
 
President Christian said that he put the notice of the mandatory 
training days in his report for April in the hopes that having 
eight months’ notice would enable employees to plan accord-
ingly. 
 
Regarding the topics to be covered in the training, President 
Christian mentioned a general interest in covering policies that 
are campus specific (like the relatively new consensual relation-
ships policy), Title IX, and dealing with difficult situations in the 
classroom, for example. He noted that in some of his ‘hot choc-
olate with the President’ sessions with students, he had heard 
reports of culturally insensitive behavior on the part of some 
faculty members, and wanted to include diversity training in 
particular. Provost Arnold noted that the trainings wouldn’t be 
covering the same things every year, and that they were con-
templating having the two days structured among different 
workshops, which may vary according to the type of employee. 
(Some for CSEA, some for teaching faculty, some for profession-
al staff, etc.) 
 
President Wilson affirmed that UUP certainly had no problem 
with the topics, and indeed we could heartily endorse the intent 
behind covering this material; however, the timing in January 
was very problematic for many of our members, and asked 
whether there might not be several options for the training to 
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be offered during the semester, which could slot into the 
variety of teaching schedules which are known quanti-
ties. President Christian countered that he could consult 
with Institutional Research to find out how many differ-
ent time slots might be required to do that, but that it 
would be too difficult for the staff in HRDI to cover 15 or 
16 different training sessions. He said that they wanted 
to avoid small group trainings spaced throughout the 
year. 
 
Wilson countered that it wasn’t necessarily a choice be-
tween the two days in January, and a dozen or more ses-
sions throughout the year. Couldn’t it be maybe three 
different days throughout the semester, staggered to 
consider teaching schedules? President Christian re-
sponded that he was not willing to abandon setting aside 
the 2 days in January. 
 
Wilson asked what the consequences of not attending 
the trainings would be, since they are mandatory. Chris-
tian suggested that they might be considered a require-
ment for consideration for DSI, as one possible measure. 
 
Brian Obach affirmed the objections and difficulties al-
ready raised, which he had been hearing from faculty 
regarding the January dates; Provost Arnold interjected 
that there would be alternate arrangements made for 
those who were on sabbatical leave for the year, for ex-
ample. President Christian added that they were looking 
into online options for some of the topics. 
 
Obach raised the pedagogical problem raised by mass-
training—certainly is seemed unsound to try to raise sen-
sitive issues around diversity in a group of several hun-
dred people? Wouldn’t it be better to have smaller 
groups, if the intent is to seriously address these ques-
tions effectively? Gowri Parameswaran added that some 
of the specific concerns raised by the President in the 
discussion seemed to suggest they were planning a train-
ing that seemed very basic, and that might be addressed 
via other platforms. She also reinforced Obach’s observa-
tions regarding the effectiveness of teaching to a large 
auditorium vs. smaller groups. 
 
Obach said that when we know what, specifically, is to be 
addressed, it would be possible to know how to do this 
more effectively 
 
There was no resolution at the end of the discussion, but 
President Christian said that at this time, his key goal is in 
establishing the mandatory training days, but that he 
would take the concerns raised by UUP under considera-
tion. 
 

4. Contingent input in Middle States Self-Study. At the 
meeting last week with Dr. Sean McKitrick from Middle 
States, there was some discussion of the need to include con-
tingent (adjunct and full-time lecturers) as participants in the 
self-study we are about to undertake. Given that adjuncts are 
paid solely to teach their assigned courses, we would like to 
raise the question whether any of them who assist with the 
work of the committees will be paid for this additional ser-
vice? Similarly, full-time lecturers are 
typically paid only for teaching; in this case, might there be 
some way of either compensating them additionally, or devis-
ing some sort of course release (perhaps in conjunction with 
other work such as advising, etc) in exchange for their work 
on the committee?  
 
Provost Arnold said that she hoped to see a lot of contingent 
faculty giving input into the self-study process; however, she 
did not think the Administration wanted to get involved in 
paying people for Middle States work. Perhaps full-time lec-
turers with a service release might participate, but otherwise 
the participation of adjuncts and other contingents would be 
via feedback on surveys, etc.  
 
5. Emeritus rights and privileges for contingent faculty. Fol-
lowing up on our discussion of this point from last month 
(when the Provost could not attend), we would like to know if 
the Administration can provide a specific response to our 
inquiry. Can (or do) long-serving adjuncts and lecturers enjoy 
the same privileges (parking passes, library access, etc) as full
-time emerita and retirees? 
 
Shelly Wright stated that part-time employees and lecturers 
with at least 10 years of service at the College qualify for the 
same library and parking privileges that are available to full-
time employees (both academic and professional) when they 
retire. Wilson asked whether they needed to formally re-
tire—the process that we are familiar with involves primarily 
adjuncts who declare a ‘constructive retirement’ in order to 
maintain their access to health benefits—or is simply no 
longer working was sufficient. 
 
Wright said that she believed they would have to file an offi-
cial letter of resignation, but that since either Tanhena 
Pacheco nor Jodi Papa were present at the meeting, she 
would need to follow up with them. They will provide more 
details to us later.  
 
6. Parking. Following up on a discussion we had regarding 
parking some months ago, we have noticed that Sodexo per-
sists in parking 4 or 5 vans or cube trucks in spots behind the 
Terrace, where they sit for days at a time, taking up spots 
that would otherwise be available for faculty and staff. Was 
there ever a discussion with them to move these vehicles to 
another lot? Sodexo has one marked, dedicated spot in the 
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Terrace lot, plus the space in the loading dock already. 
We would appreciate seeing any additional vehicles 
brought into the Terrace lot on an as-needed basis. 
 
On a related note, it appears that the UPD are not issuing 
tickets for vehicles displaying improper permits (i.e., stu-
dents are parking in faculty/staff lots). Has there been a 
change in how the parking policies are being enforced? 
 
President Christian responded by informing us that So-
dexo was requesting a second designated spot behind 
the Terrace. President Wilson asked whether that meant 

Outgoing Membership Development Officer Merci Decker,  at the UUP table at the Farmer’s  

Market. Join the Membership Development Committee to help us continue this effort to raise 

UUP’s visibility on campus in the Fall!  

Call x2770 or write to  bwilson@uup.org for more information. 
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that the additional spots taken up regularly by their 
vans/trucks would be vacated. She asked if there were-
n’t some other lot, further removed where these vehi-
cles could be kept, when it is clear that they often sit in 
the same spot for days at a time? Christian said that 
they promised they would stay out, in exchange for the 
additional designated space. 
 
With regard to students parking in designated fac/staff 
lots, Shelly Wright stated that we should call UPD to 
ticket any offending vehicles we see. It was unclear 
whether there had been any change to the frequency or 
number of ticket-writers on duty. 

 

Labor-Management notes, cont’d 

Interested in finding out what we’ve been talking about in Labor-Management?  
You can always find our L-M Notes on the Chapter website, at  

https://tinyurl.com/NP-Labor-Mgmt-Notes 

https://tinyurl.com/NP-Labor-Mgmt-Notes
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Community Spotlight:  
Joel Oppenheimer 

Interview conducted by UUP intern Jesse Dillon 

UUP member Joel Oppenheimer has undertaken an ex-
citing new project on campus where he aims to examine 
toxic masculinity.  Joel has been a Senior Counselor at 
the SUNY New Paltz Counseling Center since 2015, and is 
now working on a new program with the goal of reduc-
ing sexual assaults on campus by having open discus-
sions about masculinity.   

Joel says that men need to look more critically at their 
role in masculinity and recognize how they benefit and 
are negatively impacted by masculinity.  Joel says wom-
en are often left with the responsibility of addressing 
sexual assaults and that needs to change.   

He says that men need to take responsibility for being 
part of a culture that allows sexual assault.  Joel says 
that we have many great programs that support people 
harmed by sexual assault, but no programs to address 
those who have caused the harm.  

These upcoming workshops will feature Native American 
Chief Sachem Hawkstorm who hopes to build communi-
ty by finding connections through our shared story. The 
goal of building community, Joel says, is to show that we 
are here to hear each other, not hurt each other.   

He says that so many people feel alone with their issues 
and don't realize that there is help.  Joel says that if we 
feel heard then we are less likely to hurt others.   

This process will help attendees understand their re-
sponsibility to the community and move New Paltz clos-
er to positive masculinity. 

The term “toxic masculinity” is trending across so-
cial media and the news.  What about the current 
atmosphere has brought this term to the forefront 
of our society?  

The “Me Too” movement has strongly brought sexual 
assault conversations forward and part of those conver-
sations is this idea of male privilege.  This comes with 
this idea of this grey zone which is where men can take 
advantage of male privilege.   

This is playing on gender power dynamics in a way that's 
pushing the line of appropriateness in different spaces 

where men know they can act in intimidating ways, 
whether it be sexual behavior or power dynamics in the 
workplace.  A lot of this is coming up more because 
women are now able to talk about it more.  What's im-
portant for me and what I'd love to get across in this ar-
ticle is the amount of emotional work it takes for a wom-
an to come forward.   

My masculinity project is working to shift that to men, 
and that the responsibility to address toxic masculinity is 
men’s responsibility.  Men need to understand our role 
in it, understand how we take advantage of it, and then 
call out other men for this type of behavior.  My deeper 
goal is to reduce sexual assaults on campus by helping 
people of all gender identities to look at how masculinity 
impacts us all.  

The community at SUNY New Paltz is generally 
quite progressive in terms of addressing societal 
issues.  Do you think this culture has an effect on 
the presence of toxic masculinity? 
Statistically we are in line with other campuses in terms 
of sexual assault.  Despite the progressive thoughts and 
people that are here, this idea of masculinity and it 



 

 

effects on sexual assaults are still the same.  If we look 
at the population of people who have been harmed by 
sexual assault, we do an okay job of supporting them.   
We have programs like Title IX, we have support groups 
on campus, we have services for victims.  But we don't 
have a single thing to address the men who have actu-
ally done it.  

 If the women feel strong enough to come forward and 
say a name, and go through that very difficult process, 
we have to look at the other side.  We have take a look 
at the people doing harm, and see how we can work 
with them to reduce the harm that they are causing.  
We all have to work together to change this culture, 
and I feel that this masculinity project is a way to get all 
genders involved in this conversation, especially men, 
in a way that's looking at shifting culture and affecting 
each other.    

How can women help address toxic masculinity 
around them? 
Women can hold men accountable.  Again, that takes a 
lot of emotional space for them.  They can support men 
in a way that helps men feel safer to be more vulnera-
ble, to talk more about their feelings.  Women can 
share their personal stories of what gender oppression 
feels like.  I don't think that is women's responsibility, 

but I think that's a way they can help if they feel they 
are able to do so. 

How do you reach out to men who embody “toxic 

masculinity”? 

People who are significantly toxic are surrounded by 
other people who are supporting that.  Part of it is 
getting them in the conversation as best as we can, and 
getting them to show up to things like this, and hearing 
stories from other men.  My in is about what it is really 
like to be a man today.  We all have issues with our fa-
thers.  We all have issues with isolation and loneliness.  
Not all of us, but it's a super common theme.  There's 
feelings of not wanting to be open and vulnerable, and 
these are basic human things that we go through, and 
that's really where it starts.  It's so hard for us to see 
what this culture does to us.  We know this from all 
kinds of studies about high levels of suicide in men, par-
ticularly white men between the ages of 25 and 45, and 
we know that the depression rates are very high in this 
population.  We know that as men go through life they 
have less and less friends and are less and less connect-
ed.  Then we look at the active shooters.  These are 
white men struggling with this same issues. 
 
What can the community expect from your upcoming 
workshops regarding “toxic masculinity”?  
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What is Hypermasculinity? 
Hypermasculinity is a term that stems from a male that 
adheres to the stereotypes of men, but exaggerates 
them. Social norms play a big role in how men react to 
their environment or even themselves. A teenager may 
think that he has to take up sports because it will make 
him manly. He might also think that if he were to be in 
touch with his emotions that would make him weak. 
These two flawed ways of thinking are a result of hyper-
masculinity. 
 
Something as simple as having bulging muscles could 
make a man feel that he is superior to others since he is 
fulfilling the stereotypes effectively. The man must be 
aggressive and strong because anything opposite of that 
would seem too feminine. In our society today men feel 
the need to be providers for their families. They also pre-
fer to make more money than their wives. Their egos 
would be bruised if their wives made more than them. 

To be a “man” means that you cannot; cry, fail, or talk 
about your feelings. 
 
Sexuality is a very important aspect of hypermasculinity. 
Men are praised for the number of women that they have 
slept with. Men that depict hyper masculine characteris-
tics see the act of sex as a prize or even a “goal.” Hyper-
masculine men might assault or harass women because 
they feel that is the appropriate way to get them. 
 
We have seen it all before men grouped up and sexually 
harassing women that are clearly not interested in them. 
SUNY’s Got Your Back program which is being launched 
across many different SUNY campuses works to combat 
this type of harassment along with sexual assault. Faculty 
and students are working together to comfort and aid 
victims of these types of harassment and assault. 
    

- Delani Morgan 

Community Spotlight, cont’d 
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What can the community expect from your up-
coming workshops regarding “toxic masculinity”?  
 
I’m going to be co-facilitating these workshops with a 
native American by the name of Sachem Hawkstorm, a 
native American chief from this area.  What we are do-
ing is building relationships in the community through 
stories.   
We are bringing different individuals together to tell 
stories, and when we tell stories we humanize each 
other.  Some of it is about helping the people in the 
room to be more connected with each other, building 
our community, and the other part of it is understand-
ing our responsibility to a broader community.   

I’m trying to change toxic masculinity to positive mascu-
linity.  Part of positive masculinity involves breaking 
down hierarchy and status, because that’s something 
that people take advantage of in many ways. At a work-
shop last semester we had deans, high level faculty 
members, and we did not identify who they were or 
what their title was.   
We broke down status to put everybody on the same 
level in order to break down this topic and share with 
each other how this affects us.   What I heard back from 
people who were authority figures is that they were so 
thankful to just be themselves.   
 
One of the deepest aspects of our cultural issues is iden-
tities that separate us and don’t bring us together.  Part 
of breaking down status is saying that we are all one, and 
this is something that Sachem Hawkstorm and a lot of 
indigenous cultures can really bring in a much more 
truthful way than I can.   
This is about breaking down color and gender and getting 
to a deeper place of wholeness and connection through a 
unified story that exists through our community.  I'm in 
the process of putting together what I call the “positive 
masculinity toolkit” which will help people become more 
aware of these issues.   
I also want to put together a leadership model, so we 
really want to get a lot of students to come together to 
see if there are some leaders who can take this infor-
mation with them and be leaders in this area.  

Community Spotlight, cont’d 

Did you know… 

That our chapter has an active Women’s Rights and Concerns Committee? 

The WRCC has helped us press the Administration to set up lactation spaces on campus, promote better representa-

tion of women and POC on important committees, and assisted members dealing with complex family leave issues, 

among other things. If you’re interested in helping with this important work, let us know!! We can add you to the 

group email, and let you know when the meetings take place. 
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Discretionary Salary Awards  Report 

2017 activity (distributed in December 2018) 
 

The final distribution of Discretionary Salary Awards (lump sum, not on base), a provision of the statewide 
Agreement ratified last September, was paid out in the final pay period in December 2018. Under the 
terms of our Agreement, the College was required to distribute a sum no less than 1% of the total UUP 
salary pool for the 2017 calendar year, before the end of 2018. The total DSA pool for distribution here at 
New Paltz for 2017 was $ 457,143.01. (For activity in 2018 moving forward, through the life of the con-
tract, there will be .5% of the salary pool dedicated to Discretionary Salary Increases, which will be added 
to members’ base salary.) 
 

Please remember that the ‘D’ stands for ‘discretionary’ here—the distribution of these funds is entirely 
left to the judgment and decision-making of the College Administration. As a result, you may notice from 
the attached lists of DSA recipients and the amounts that they received that there is a great deal of varia-
tion in the size of the awards. 
 
Of the 972 UUP bargaining unit members on the payroll at the end of December, 420 received $0 in DSA, 
either because they did not qualify (weren’t employed throughout calendar year 2017), or more frequent-
ly, because they did not apply for it. (Overall, that means that 57% of those on the payroll received some 
sort of payment, and 43% did not.) 
 

For full-time Academic members, an application process was announced by the Provost’s office late in 
2017, with application dossiers due by early February.  (Some departments set their own, earlier dead-
lines.) At that time, we were still without a tentative Agreement, so there was no way of knowing wheth-
er there would be discretionary awards available, what their amount might be, and if they were to be 
paid, whether or not they would be lump sum (DSA) or an increase to base salary (DSI).  

As a result, a smaller than usual number of these members applied; given the calculations by the Admin-
istration of what share of the pool should go to Academics and how much to Professionals, the  two levels 
of award to those Academics who applied were significantly higher than usual (merit = $1,337.10/major = 
$1,781.51). 
 

For full-time Professionals, whose 
DSA process was announced sev-
eral months later, there was 
more information available from 
the negotiations table, indicating 
that DSA would be included in the 
contract. In addition, Profession-
als do not always submit an appli-
cation—in a number of instances 
their supervisors put in the DSA 
request on their behalf. As has 
been the practice of the Admin-
istration, the portion of the avail-
able payroll pool is distributed to 
the VPs of the various divisions, 

 

Page 13 
The Bullhorn 



 

 

 

Page 14 
The Bullhorn 

who make the ultimate decisions regarding size and dis-
tribution of the money. 
 

Many of you may recall that under the terms of the pre-
vious Agreement, a pool of money was designated at 
each campus for mandatory distribution to part-timers; 
at New Paltz, the Administration decided (given the size 
of this pool) to divide it equally among qualified part-
timers, resulting in $300-400 DSA payments to each of 
them, with no application process. Under the new Agree-
ment, there is no such formula applied to earmark an 
amount for the part-timers. In Labor-Management, the 
Administration informed us that as there had been no 
application process announced for the 2018 DSA, they 
decided to reserve a pool representing the part-timers’ 
contribution to the overall 1% payroll, and divide that 
evenly among all the eligible individuals.  This calculation 
resulted in a pool of $13,002.32, distributed to 205 indi-

viduals, most of whom received a lump sum payment of 
$63.49, regardless of the number of classes or other 
professional obligations they may have had in 2017. 
(N.B. There seem to have been a number of part-time 
professionals who were overlooked in the December 
payments, but who received minuscule awards along 
the lines of those paid to our part-time teaching faculty; 
these additional individuals were not included on the 
attached lists, which represent those reported by the 
campus to SUNY Central/UUP in December.) 
 

We have published two pdf reports on the chapter web-
site. One list covers the 205 part-time bargaining unit 
members who were received DSA payments; the other 
list comprises the 347 full-time academic and profes-
sional faculty who received DSA, in amounts ranging 
from $231.42 to $2,147.63. 

For more information, including the complete lists of DSA awards granted for the 
2017 calendar year, please visit this link: 
http://www.uuphost.org/newpaltzwp/discretionary-salary-awards-report/ 

http://www.uuphost.org/newpaltzwp/discretionary-salary-awards-report/
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President Beth E. Wilson,  

Art History 

Vice President for Academics        Gowri Parameswaran, 

Educational Studies and Leadership 

Vice President for Professionals    Kevin Saunders,  

Academic Computing  

VP/Officer for Contingents Robyn  Sheridan 

Educational Studies/WGSS 

Secretary  Nancy Cooney (pro tem) 

Academic Computing 

Treasurer Douglas Koop,  

Physics 

Grievance  Officer Peter D.G. Brown,  

Languages, Literatures & Cultures,  

ret.  

Membership Department  

Officer 

 

Merci Decker 

CHAPTER OFFICERS: 

Beth E. Wilson,  

Art History 

Douglas Koop,  

Physics  

Peter D.G. Brown,  

Languages, Literatures &  

Cultures, ret.  

Abigail Robin,   

Women‘s, Gender & Sexuality  

Studies, ret.  

Vanessa Plumly, 

Languages, Literatures &  

Cultures 

Susan Puretz,   

Physical Education, ret. 

Glenn McNitt,  

Political Science , ret.                    

Stephen Pampinella,  

Political Science 

Faheem Haider  

Art  

Karl Bryant,  

Sociology 

Kiersten Greene,  

Teaching and Learning  

Colleen Lougen  

Librarian  

Frantz Folmer– Andersen 

Chemistry  

Carol Rietsma,  

Biology, ret. 

Brian Obach 

Sociology  

 

ACADEMIC DELEGATES: 

Michael Malloy,  

Environmental Health & Safety 

Donna Goodman,  

Development, ret.  

Amanda Merritt,  

Education 

Wayne Lempka,  

Dorsky Museum 

Nancy Cooney 

Academic Computing  

 

 

PROFESSIONAL DELEGATES: NYSUT LABOR RELATIONS SPECIALIST: 

Bill Capowski 

914-592-4411 

wcapowsk@nysutmail.org  

CHAPTER ASSISTANT:  

Mary Ann Thompson  x2770 

CHAPTER INTERNS:  

                  

Delani Morgan and Jesse Dillon 
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United University Professions  

New Paltz Chapter  

SUNY New Paltz             Phone: 845-257-2770  

Lecture Center - 6D       Fax: 845-257-2741   

1 Hawk Drive 

New Paltz, NY 12561 

 

Mary Thompson, Chapter Assistant  

845-257-2770  

thompsom@newpaltz.edu  

 

Chapter Interns 

Delani Morgan 

morgand2@hawkmail.newpaltz.edu 

Jesse Dillon 

dillionj2@hawkmail.newpaltz.edu 

 

We’re on the Web! 

www.newpaltz.edu/uup  

 
Statewide VP for Aca-

demics 
 

will be holding 

  

SUNY New Paltz  Chapter Officers  

President: 

Beth E. Wilson 
Phone:  x2783 

Email: bwilson@uupmail.org  

 

Vice-President for Professionals: 

Kevin Saunders 
Phone:  x3893 

Email: saunderk@newpaltz.edu 

Grievance Officer:  

Peter D.G. Brown  
Phone:  845-255-4302 

Email: brownp@newpaltz.edu 

Vice-President for Academics:  

Gowri Parameswaran  
Phone:  x2629 

Email: paramesg@newpaltz.edu  

Treasurer:  

Douglas Koop 
Email: koopd@zmail.newpaltz.edu  

VP/Officer for Contingents :  

Robyn Sheridan 
Email: sheridan.robyn@gmail.com 

Secretary:  

Nancy Cooney 
Email:  cooneyn@newpaltz.edu 

The Bullhorn:                

 

                 

Beth E. Wilson, Executive Editor                                                                                       

Delani Morgan/ Jesse Dillon Reporting & 

Layout  

Editorial Policy:  Opinions expressed in Th e Bullhorn  are solely those of the w riters and do not necessarily reflect the positions 

or policies of the UUP or its New Paltz Chapter, who are not liable for any errors or inaccuracies. 

Would you like to write for The Bullhorn? We welcome your mail, editorials and articles on work, research, leisure, recreation, health and other top-

ics. Please email bwilson@uupmail.org. 
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